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May 2018 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
7:00  P.M. Bell Choir 

2 
12:00 P.M. R.A.P. 

7:00 P.M. Worship 

7:00 P.M. Exercise 

7:45 P.M. Band 

3 
7:00 P.M. 

Congregational 

Growth 

4 
Pastor’s Day Off 

5 
9:00 A.M. – 3:00 

P.M. Renewal Team 

Training in York 

6 
8:00 & 10:45  A.M. Worship 

9:30 A.M. Sunday School 

9:30 A.M. Adult Choir 

Anointing  after Church 

Services 

7 
7:00 P.M. Property 

Committee 

8 
6:00 P.M. Laundry 

Love 

7:00  P.M. Bell Choir 

8:00 P.M. Worship 

& Music 

9 
7:00 P.M. Worship 

7:00 P.M. Exercise 

7:45 P.M. Band 

10 
5:30 P.M. 

Mulching Flower 

Beds 

6:30 P.M. Scouts 

7:00 P.M. Faith 

& Family 

 

11 
Pastor’s Day Off 

12 
8:30 A.M. P.A.L. 

6:00 P.M. 

Mother/Daughter 

Banquet 

13 
8:00 & 10:45  A.M. Worship 

9:30 A.M. Sunday School 

9:30 A.M. Adult Choir 

6:00 P.M. Youth 

Confirmation @ St. 

Bartholomew’s 

14 15 
Election 

7:00  P.M. Bell Choir 

16 
7:00 P.M. Worship 

7:00 P.M. Exercise 

7:45 P.M. Band 

17 18 
Pastor’s Day Off 

6:30 P.M. Scouts 

19 

20 
8:00 & 10:45  A.M. Worship 

9:30 A.M. Sunday School 

9:30 A.M. Adult Choir 

21 
6:00 P.M. Renewal 

Team 

7:00 P.M. Council 

22 

 

23 
7:00 P.M. Exercise 

7:00 P.M. Band 

24 
6:30 P.M. Scouts 

25 
Pastor’s Day Off 

26 

27 
8:00 & 10:00  A.M. Worship 

 

28 
Office Closed 

Memorial Day 

29 30 
7:00 P.M. Worship 

7:00 P.M. Exercise 

7:45 P.M. Band 

31 
Pam’s Vacation 

Synod Assembly 
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Invite a friend! 

 

SUNDAYS:  Traditional Worship   8:00 A.M. 

     Fellowship time         9:15 A.M. 

          Sunday School          9:30 A.M. 

             Adult Choir         9:30 A.M. 

   Blended Worship      10:45 A.M. 

 

 

MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND TO LABOR DAY WEEKEND 

Memorial Day Weekend starts our Summer Worship schedule.  There will be an 8:00 A.M. 

& 10:00 A.M. Service.  Sunday School will not be held during the summer months. 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

The last day for Sunday School will be May 20th since we will not hold classes during the 

summer months.  Sunday School will be meeting in the fellowship hall for the last program 

of this school year. 

 

ANOINTING AND PRAYERS FOR HEALING 
 

Now available on the 1st Sunday of the month following each worship service.  Those who 

desire to receive this ministry should gather at the front of the sanctuary, around the altar.  

Pastor LaDonna, Rev. Marianne Grabowski, and/or Ellen Nash West will be available to 

offer this ministry to those who desire to receive it.   

 

GRADUATING SENIORS 

Please let Pam Kemper know if you have a graduating High School or College senior 

this year.  You can email her at stdavidlutheran@yahoo.com  We’d like to honor our grads 

by placing their names in the June newsletter. 

 

mailto:stdavidlutheran@yahoo.com
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PINK ENVELOPES will support Lineboro Fire Department during the month of May. 

 

MAY’S COLLECTION FOR SUMMER LUNCH PROGRAM 

Due by May 21st 

64 oz. Apple Juice 

Canned Pasta 

8.9-15 oz box of Cheerios 

14 oz. jar of Pizza Sauce 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO PACK AND DISTRIBUTE THE LUNCHES on the 

following dates: 

Pack (Mondays at 7:00 p.m. - takes approximately 30 minutes):  June 25, July 2 and 

August 6 

Distribute (Tuesdays 4-5:30 p.m.) June 26, July 3, and August 7 

Please sign up on the list on the bulletin board outside of the church office. 

 

Project Costs: 

Capital Campaign 

Donald B. Smith (roof) 

Wood Haven (insulation) 

Spangler & Boyer (heating system) 

Arthur Funk Const.(narthex) 

Total Costs:   

$476,531.00 

$ 18,141.67 

$ 45,400.00 

$14,700.00 

$13,286.00 

$385,004.00 

Principal Balance MIF Loan $56,560.35 

Northwest Savings Money Market $5,434.00 

MIF Money Market $11,898.44 

Needed to pay off Loan MIF $39,227.91 
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Mother’s Day Banquet 

How time flies! Mother’s Day is coming soon. Our Mother’s Day Banquet will be held on 

Saturday, May 12th at 6:00 P.M.  

 

The dinner will be a buffet style meal catered by Hughes’ Meats and Deli.   The menu is 

Baked Ham and Roast Beef with filling, gravy, mashed potatoes, green beans, broccoli salad 

and rolls. We requested extra filling, so for those of us who could have eaten more filling at 

the Christmas banquet, there will be more at this one. For dessert, there will be chocolate 

cake with peanut butter icing and cherry cheese dessert.  

 

The entertainment will be a 30 minute mother’s day skit put on by some of our youth and 2 

adults. It is a comedy, so you are sure to be entertained.  There will also be some games 

and those ever present fabulous prizes. 

Hope to see you at the banquet.  

 

Fellowship committee 

 

Community Vacation Bible School 

St. Bartholomew’s United Church 
St. David’s UCC 

St. David’s Lutheran 
 

Please join us for this year’s VBS! 
 

Where:  St. Bartholomew’s United Church 
1204 Grand Valley Road, Hanover, PA 

   When:  June 18 - 22 

   Time:  6:30 P.M. – 8:30 P.M. 

  Ages:  3 years – 6th Grade 
    and an Adult Class 
 

Please return the completed registration form on next page to the church 
office. 
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2018 VBS Enrollment Form 

(One form per child) 

St. Bartholomew’s, St. David’s UCC and St. David’s Lutheran will join forces again this year to provide children 
with a wonderful Vacation Bible School experience.  VBS will take place at St. Bartholomew’s United Church, 
1204 Grand Valley Rd., Hanover, PA, June 18th – 22nd, from 6:30 pm - 8:30 pm.  Our ending program will take 
place on Friday, June 22nd.  We hope your child will participate in this year’s VBS.  Please return completed 
forms to one of the listed church offices.  
 

Child’s Name:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
Age: _____  Grade (just completed) _____ 
 
Parent/ Guardian Name:_________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
City: _______________________________________  State: _______       Zip: ______________ 
 
Siblings attending VBS 
Name/Age: ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Person(s) Responsible for picking up child: 
 
 ____________________________________________________________________________ 
(Please note: we will only release your child to these people.) 

 

Allergies:  Medical concerns we should be aware of:  

 
Do you attend church? _____Yes      _____No 
 
If so, which church do you regularly attend? __________________________________________ 
 

Contact information (in case of emergency): 
 
Name/Relationship: _______________________________________Phone: ________________ 
 
Name/Relationship: _______________________________________Phone: ________________ 

 
 
Photos and video recordings of my child participating in VBS may be used, in church communications, including but not limited to 
our website, printed and digital newsletter and social media, free of any claims.   
 

By signing this document, I warrant that I am the legal parent or guardian of the above named child and have the legal authority to 
sign on behalf of the child.   
 
Parent Signature: _________________________________________ Date: _________________                                                                                                                          
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P.A.L. (PROVIDE-A-LUNCH) 

Volunteers are needed to cook, serve the meal, and clean 

up after the meal on the 2nd Saturday of each month for 

the Hanover Area Council of Churches (HACC).  Our next 

Saturday to serve is May 12th between the hours of 8:30 

A.M. to 2:00 P.M.  Come for all or part of this outreach 

ministry.  The location is 136 Carlisle Street, Hanover.  

Please contact Martha Rutledge if you have any questions. 

 

HANOVER AREA COUNCIL OF CHURCHES’ FOOD BANK REQUESTS FOR 

THE MONTH OF MAY: 

Salad Dressing, Coffee Creamer, Coffee, & Mixed Vegetables. 

Please place your donations in the basket in the church narthex. 

 

  

CAR SHOW TROPHY FUNDRAISER  

It’s that time of the year when we start collecting money for trophies for the car show.  

Anyone can sponsor a trophy for just $5.00. 

We are also collecting empty aluminum cans to help raise money for 

the trophies.  Please collect your empty cans                                            

and bring them to church.  You can place the cans in the black garbage                                                 

can marked “soda cans recycle”, which is located at the door by the fellowship hall.                                          

Once a month, the cans will be taken to Staiman’s in exchange for money                                         

towards this year’s trophies. 

 

The Car Show will be held on August 4th.  Save the date on your calendar as this will 

be our 25th year putting on this show.  Due to Pam’s health, our granddaughter Ellie 

will be taking over for Pam starting this year.  Thank you again for all of your help 

and support over the years. 

Thank you 

Dave & Pam Kemper 
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WE NEED YOUR HELP: 

It is that time of the year to mulch and plant flowers in the flower beds and playground.  

We will be doing this event on May 10th at 5:30 P.M.  We appreciate everyone who can come 

out and help.  You may want to bring your own gardening gloves and tools if you have 

them. 

 

 

LAUNDRY LOVE 

We have had a successful year.  Every second Tuesday of the month at 6:00 P.M, our team 

meets at Suzi Suds on North Carlisle Street.  We greet customers and offer to pay for their 

laundry to be washed.  While the washing is being done, there is time to 

visit with patrons, share some snacks, and do activities with the children.  

It is nice meeting our neighbors in a different way by talking to them and 

learning about them and their needs.  If anyone would like to provide a 

donation towards the snacks that we provide for the evening, please see 

Michelle Quelet.  We can still use some help during these evenings.  If you 

are able, please join us on May 8th at 6:00 P.M.  Hope to see you there. 

 

 

THE SPRING PRIMARY ELECTION  

The spring primary election will be held on May 15th.  Our church will host this event for 

assigned registered voters in our fellowship hall. 

 

 

VNA BUTTERFLY RELEASE 

The VNA Butterfly Release will be held on St. David’s grounds on June 3rd.  If anyone can 

help direct the parking of cars that day, please see Kevin or Joan Barnes. 
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SEEDS: FOOD FOR THOUGHT 

Seeds are miraculous objects. They are embedded with the genetic imprint of each object 

they come from, whether it be a plant or an animal. They store the information that allows 

that object to grow into a thing of beauty, a bird, butterfly, human infant, a glorious honey 

crisp apple, a lush, red tomato smelling of a pungent tang. Seeds carry information that 

once planted, germinate into something wonderful. But, consider for a moment seeds of 

thought. They too, are embedded with information, and when planted, germinate, and when 

nourished, grow into something wonderful. Here at St. David’s there have been seeds of 

thought sown into the minds of a number of people, and over the course of several years, 

continue to be sown. These seeds of thought continue to come into our minds as members 

experience conversation, whether at the synod level or across the table in the gathering 

area. And these seeds of thought are germinating. (Well, spring IS coming!!) OK, now you, 

too, are curious. These seeds of thought are “how can the people of St. David’s use their 

skills to help feed the hungry, serve the community, and go forth in our example of 

Christian goodness?” The germinating thought has been, “by having a Community Garden”. 

 

So, how does a Community Garden work? Well, we all know that there are dozens of home 

gardeners in the congregation, so we really don’t need a specific place. And we know that 

these home gardeners always have an extra zucchini or two in the summer time. So, 

the Congregational Growth Committee is asking all gardeners, and even people that have 

never gardened, to participate. Here’s how it works. Plan your garden, and when planning, 

add space for a couple of extra plants. For those non gardeners, as you are designing your 

outdoor space, consider adding an extra flower pot or two in your design. Now, when you 

begin to plant, add those plants to your planned space. Feed, nurture and grow your 

garden plants.  Watch the plants soak up the sunshine, collect the nutrients from the soil, 

and become a source of nourishment for your and other people’s bodies. 

 

Now that you have a prolific abundance of crops, and you begin to wonder what to do with 

all those zucchini or tomatoes, here is the next step. Tithe your crop! Give away part of 

your crop produce. Share the fruits of your labor with others. Bring that produce to church. 

There will be a Community Garden Collection Point conveniently located in St. David’s 

parking lot. There will be specific collection dates and times. This produce with then be 

given to area homeless shelters so that their clients can taste a drop of sunshine, bursting 

with flavor, and offered by you. So, begin your thought process. Allow this new idea to 

germinate. Plan your garden, and when the time comes, plant to not only provide for your 

family, but for others too. 

“The land yields its harvest; God, our God, blesses us.” Psalms 67:6 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

05/01 Jeff Good     05/19 Aaron Chambers 

05/01 Steph Lynd     05/19 Andrew Chambers 

05/01 Kayla Hempfing    05/23 Hilda Schuchart 

05/07 Andrew Schaffer    05/23 Tim Seitz-Brown 

05/10 Kristine Hann    05/23 Andrea Weisz 

05/12 Matt Myers     05/24 Becky Rohrbaugh 

05/14 Doug Myers     05/25 Shane Swearman 

05/15 Nevin Rohrbaugh    05/26 Kyle Peter 

05/15 Wyatt Zepp     05/27 Braxton Wensel 

05/17 Chuck Baumgardner   05/28 Brenda Shank 

05/17 Steph Zwolinski 

05/18 Erica Wilson     

 

 

THANK YOU NOTES: 

Dear Church family & friends, 

We want to express our sincere thanks for all the cards, prayers, and many visits we 

received from Pastor LaDonna during the death of our father, Harold Laughman.   

Also we want to thank everyone who helped with the luncheon.  We greatly appreciated 

everything. 

     Julie Shadle, Dan Laughman, & family   

 

THANK YOU: 

¶ Worship & Music committee for moving all the sanctuary around during Easter. 

¶ Fellowship for the wonderful breakfast. 

¶ Everyone who helped with the Provide A Lunch (PAL). 

¶ Property Committee for moving the furniture in the office to have the carpets cleaned. 

¶ Property Committee for putting up the new lights in the sanctuary. 

¶ Everyone who helped with the Comcast Cares day at the YWCA. 
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PRAYER LIST 

 

FOR THOSE RECEIVING PASTORAL VISITATION AT HOME: Ethel & Philip Meckley, 

Burnell Barnhart, Gladys Shearer, Russell & Ruth Myers, Millie Miller, Tony Laughman, 

Edna Rickrode, Ada Mancha, Kiki Beyer, Joyce & David Plank, Christy & David Suddreth, 

Ann Hempfing,  Alma Sanders, Lea Gallagher, Mearl Boyer, Bill Saltzgiver, Harold & Millie 

Geiman, Gloria Sommer, and Chester & Margie Utz. 

 

FOR HEALING & STRENGTH:  Pam Kemper, Tom Rutledge, Mara Small, Deb Klinedinst, 

Melvin & Marjorie Wentz, Burnell & Dorothy Grogg, Arlene Kopp, Butch Saltzgiver, Tamara 

Cougle, Alvin & Hilda Schuchart, Rick Stanson, Suzie Luks, Angela Kieny, Kaleb Trump, 

Eileen Driscoll, Mary Alice Steger, Chris McIver, Julie Groft, Nilda Tankin, Dalton Kirby, 

Mary Lou Davis,  Laura Curry, Tom Phillips, Janet Gross, Sher Grogg, Merle Becker,  Russ 

Zumbrum, Scott Adcock, Harold Kessler, Judi Sanders, Sunny Blouse, James Brady, 

Bonnie Mohr, Grace Yacek, Angela Mohr, Jeanette Hawley, Laura Myers, Margie Thiel, Deb 

Brady, Mark Rickrode, and Dustin Summers.  

 

FOR OUR SEMINARIAN: Kathy Stump 

 

FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY:  Luke Small 

 

FOR COMFORT: For the family and friends of Earl (Spark) Weisensale, who died 

Wednesday, April 11th.  A memorial service will be announced at a later date. 

 

BLESSING FOR: Nora Evenlyn Schaffer, born March 29th to Andrew & Tabatha Schaffer. 

   Sullivan Abel Palko born April 13th to Rob & Courtney Palko. 

 

 


